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Wilson Center Digital Archive Transcript - English

United States Department of State 
Undersecretary of State for Political Affairs 
Washington, D.C. 20520 
February 15, 1983

Dear Pik:

I would like to express my personal appreciation for your interest in the U.S.
evaluation of Soviet intentions toward southern Africa in the post-Brezhnev era. As we
survey the global implications of the USSR's actions, there can be little doubt that one
of the areas of greatest concern has to be southern Africa. Dealing effectively with
the Soviet policy in this region is a challenging task. It is important that the United
States and the Republic of South Africa share their views on how best to manage this
issue.

Because we place so much importance on this topic we have taken great pains to
insure that the evaluation of the Soviet position which we are providing you
incorporates the best thinking of all relevant agencies of my Government. The results
of our efforts are contained in the reply I have asked Herman Nickel to deliver to you.
This answer represents the considered opinion of the United States Government; it
also reflects my own views.

I hope that you will find our evaluation useful in reaching your own conclusions. Once
you and your colleagues have had a chance to construct your own assessment of the
Andropov regime's policy toward southern Africa, I would appreciate hearing from
you.

I enjoyed talking with you in November, and hope to have the opportunity to do so
again.

Sincerely,

Lawrence S. Eagleburger
His Excellency
Roelof F. Botha, 
Minister of Foreign Affairs and Information of the Republic of South Africa, Cape Town


